

Vol. 16—No. 5

Published for Employes of The Inland Mfg. Div., General Motors Corp., Dayton, Ohio

May 16, 1958



THE SPRING FESTIVAL—Sunday, May 4th, was the final appearance as members of the Inland Children's Chorus for the nine young ladies and 2 young men shown above with Director Joseph P. Geiger. Front row, L to R: Mr. Geiger, Kathleen Bach, Karen Loges, Judy Silcox, Connie Kramer and Jacqueline Huber. Back row, L to R: Pattie Stines, Robert Ivory, Mary Anne O'Brien, Joan Albaugh, Ludlow Hallman and Kathleen Cimprich. Over 2,000 people attended the Festival at Memorial Hall and the children of the Chorus responded with an exceptional performance. From their tiered positions behind a bank of beautiful mums, the 100 boys and girls sang a twopart program, the feature of which was easily a special arrangement of five selected numbers, "Melody of Wheels," a tribute to General Motors' first 50 years of progress, "The Golden Milestone."



Nicholson, Leschansky Assigned New Duties in Mfg. Division

Earl R. Nicholson and Edward J. Leschansky, General Foremen for the Manufacturing Division, have received new and additional assignments.

Moves affecting these men are two of several announced by H. E. Messler, Assistant Factory

Nicholson has been named General Foreman of Dept. 16, Friction Material, and Dept. 27, Cement and Paint Mixing. He had been in charge of Dept. 35, Plastic Cap. Leschansky, who is General Foreman of Dept. 8, Plastics, has taken over the duties of General

to his present responsibilities. In connection with the above moves, Earl A. Gallimore has been transferred as a foreman from Dept. 8 to Dept. 35.

Foreman of Dept. 35, in addition

Dale S. Bazill, formerly a fore-man for Dept. 2, has been transferred to a similar position in

Dept. 16.

Also in the Manufacturing Division, the following have been assigned new foremen's duties: D. L. Sheldon has moved from Dept. 26 to Dept. 3; Clive E. Nicely from Dept. 91 to Dept. 92 and T. O. Wood from Dept. 1 to Dept. 92.

Three Changes Made In Inspection Dept.

O. L. Simmons, Chief Inspector, has announced changes affecting three members of supervision in the Inspection Dept.

The new appointments are already in effect.

Glendon Perry has been assigned as Factory Representative to Fisher Body.

Earl Millikin has been transferred from Dept. 4 to Dept. 91, where he replaces Perry.

John Eidemiller has assumed the responsibility for Dept. 4 in addition to his duties at Bldg. 50.

GM First-Quarter Sales Decline

General Motors' 1958 first quarter dollar sales were 11.6 per cent below those of the corresponding period in 1957 according to the Corporation's quarterly report.

net income was \$261 million after providing \$289 million for income taxes.

The first quarter sales of cars and trucks from GM plants in the